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February 5, 2024 
 
 
 
Mr. Tim Conklin, AICP 
Northwest Arkansas Regional Planning Commission (NWARPC) 
1311 Clayton St. 
Springdale, AR 72762 
 
Dear Mr. Conklin: 
 
As required by Section 134 of Title 23 United States Code, on January 31, 2024 Governor 
Parson approved a revision to the Metropolitan Planning Area (MPA) boundary for the 
Northwest Arkansas metropolitan area jurisdiction in McDonald County, Missouri.  The 
Northwest Arkansas Regional Planning Commission Board of Directors approved the revision of 
the MPA boundary on December 6, 2023.  Enclosed is a copy of the Governor’s approval letter 
and supporting documentation. 

 
As required by federal regulation 23 CFR 450.312, the approved MPA boundary will be 
provided to Federal Highway Administration and Federal Transit Administration for 
informational purposes. 

 
It is recommended that the MPO review and revise their plans and policies to incorporate the 
new boundary.  Furthermore, MoDOT will incorporate the revised boundary in its Transportation 
Management System. 

 
If you have questions, please contact me at (573) 751-6550. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Britni  O’Connor 
Planning and Programming Coordinator 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:  Cecelie Cochran – FHWA   
       Daniel Nguyen – FTA  
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